
  

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Vision 
As partners in Catholic education and open to God’s 
presence, we pursue fullness of life for all. 

Mission 
At St Mary MacKillop College we are people who affirm the 
dignity of every person, who act with respect and 
compassion, who reverence relationships, who have hearts 
for generosity and forgiveness. 

We celebrate our Catholic identity. 
We respect the unique dignity, faith and gifts of each person. 
We value learning, aspiration and connectedness and we work 
together to create a positive future. 
 
 

 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians and Friends, 
 

On Wednesday 11th March we received the news that Fr Matthew 
Thomas will be relocating to the Sunraysia Parish (Mildura) after 
Easter. Fr Matthew arrived in Swan Hill in February 2017 and has 
been a welcome presence around our school and community. The 
staff will have an opportunity to say farewell at a small function on 
Friday 20th March, and the students will see Fr Matthew in the 
school yard next week. 
 

We have also learned this week that masses will be held without 
parishioners until further notice. So sadly we will not be able to 
gather together and share a last Mass with Fr Matthew before he 
leaves. Once the restrictions on gatherings has been lifted we will 
invite Fr Matthew back to our community to celebrate the three 
years he has been of service to us. 
 

This week has been a difficult one for our school community as well 
as the wider community as we learn about the restrictions put in 
place to assist us through this uncertain time around the spread of 
the COVID-19 coronavirus. Unfortunately, we have had to cancel or 
postpone our involvement in the following upcoming events: 

• Art, Culture and History Trip 
• Year 7 Reflection Day 
• Loddon Mallee Regional Swimming Carnival 
• Harmony Day Celebrations 
• Year 10A Work Experience 
• Year 11 VCAL Camp 
• Year 8 Camp 
• Year 9 Reflection Day 
• Primary School Summer Sports 
• Year 11 Careers Show Excursion (cancelled) 

 

 
 

Friday, 20 March, 2020 
 

• Faith Matters 
 

• From the Deputy Principal 
 

• Clay Target Shooting 
 

• Happy Harmony Week 
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MARCH 
 
Fri 27th  Last Day of Term 1 
 School finishes 2:15pm 
 
Mon 30th – Fri 3rd  
 Front Office Open 
 9am to 3pm 
 
APRIL 
 
Mon 13th  Easter Monday 
 
Tues 14th  First Day of Term 2 
 
Tues 28th  Year 7 – 10 Parent, 

Student, Teacher 
Interviews 

 
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

      

   FROM THE PRINCIPAL 



  

 
 
 
Mr Hirst, Camps and Activities Coordinator, has been able to secure another time for the Year 8 Camp.  
This will now occur from Monday 16th to Thursday 19th November. Other staff are also trying to determine 
when other events will be re-scheduled and we will notify you of these as they occur. 
 
Year 7 & 8 students are permitted to keep their MacBooks over this upcoming holiday period.  As always, 
please ensure that all students are using and storing their MacBooks in an appropriate way. 
 
Thank you to families that have continued to send their children to school.  It is important that learning 
continues. The future is uncertain, however routine and a calm learning environment is important for the 
health of our youth. If our school is forced to close, the teachers have worked hard to ensure that 
adequate curriculum is available via Google Classroom or SIMON Learning Areas.  Information in 
regards to assistance with MacBooks or Wellbeing during a school closure will also be communicated to 
you when a closure is announced. 
 
We have seen two students achieve significant goals this term. We will celebrate these achievements at 
a future assembly. 
 
Evan Logan – Queen Scout Award 
Evan, of the 1st Lake Boga Catalina Venturer Unit, has become the first of two Venturers to earn their 
Queen Scout Award for thirteen years.  Evan will be presented with his Queen Scout Award at 
Government House in Canberra later this year.  
 
After completing the Venturing Skills and Venture Award badges, Evan has spent the last three years 
completing the remaining 16 badges required for the award. The badges come under the areas of 
Outdoor Activities, Community Involvement, Leadership Development and Personal Growth.  
 
Some of the activities Evan has been involved in are: Kayaking, Hiking, bushwalking, The Great Bike 
Challenge, an environmental project, Meals on Wheels, written reports, mock interviews, leadership 
courses, debating, piano lessons and many more. 
 
Congratulations to Evan on this wonderful achievement. 
 
Alannah Burns – National Representative  
Alannah has been selected to represent Australia at the Regency Horse Floats Hunter & Show Horse 
Championships in Tamworth and Canberra in November 2020.  Alannah will also represent Australia in 
New Zealand in 2021. 
 
Some of the awards that Alannah has received in the lead up to her selection have been: 
2020 Equinade Riding Pony Of The Year Victorian Sup In Hand Senior 
2019 Show Horse Council of Australasia Summer Spec Champ Rid new LP 
2018 Dilutes Australia Victorian Grand Championships Led Bucks 
 
Alannah works very hard in the Equine industry, not only in practising and competing but also completing 
track work in the early hours of each morning as well as her VET Equine Certificate. 
 
This is a fantastic achievement, at the highest level.  We wish Alannah all the best and look forward to 
hearing how she goes in the future. 
 
Only one week to go prior to the school holidays.  I will continue to communicate with families to ensure 
that you are kept up to date of any further restrictions or changes to our current educational program. 
Unless you hear otherwise it’s “Business as usual”. 
 
Look after each other.  Be kind and be calm. 
 
Regards 
Michelle Haeusler  
Principal 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 



  

 
 
 
 

Since my last article in the newsletter, I have attended the RE 
Congress in Los Angeles. What an amazing experience. It was by 
far the biggest RE gathering I had ever been to and likely to ever 
again. The speakers, sessions and liturgies were fabulous. 
 
The theme “Live Mercy, Be Holy” provided the invitation to explore 
what these words mean, particularly in our world today. It gave me 
the opportunity to restore my own hope of God’s love for all and 
inspired me to continue to see the face of Christ in ourselves and 
in this faith community.  
 
I am so grateful to have been 
afforded this experience. And 
also very grateful to have 
arrived back in Australia before 
this serious health outbreak 
started. 
 
 
 

 
 
Feast of St. Joseph, husband of Mary – March 19 
On Thursday, our school recognized this important Feast day with a prayer during Homeroom. It is a 
particularly special day for us as a Josephite school. Mary MacKillop and Julian Tenison Woods chose 
Saint Joseph to be the Patron of the Sisters of Saint Joseph of the Sacred Heart. Mary MacKillop often 
wrote to the sisters about the humility of Joseph – a man grounded in the reality of every day, always 
aware that it was God’s work and not his own that mattered.  
 
God who cries with friends, please help us to stay strong in body as well as in spirit, to have the wisdom 
and prudence to do what is called for, to have empathy for all those who are suffering, and to live in 
your love, presence, and strength.  
Amen.  
 
God of health and wholeness, we stop, pause and pray for our sisters and brothers in Australia and 
around the world who are at present suffering and in need of care. Open our hearts and minds to where 
you call us to be in providing what we can in these challenging times. "On the day I called for help, you 
answered me".  
Amen.  
 
Jesus our brother, you travelled through towns and villages curing every disease and illness among the 
people. At your command the sick were made well. Come to our aid now in this health crisis, so that we 
may know your healing love. Heal those who are sick, may they regain their health and strength. Heal 
us from our fear, which prevents us from helping one another. Heal us from our pride, which makes us 
certain of our health and life apart from you. Bless health care professionals with strength and 
compassion as they selflessly respond to our needs. We make this prayer in your strong and holy 
name, you who with the Creator and the Spirit, live and reign for ever and ever.  
Amen. 
 
Year 7 and 9 Reflection Days 
Unfortunately, the Year 7 and 9 Reflection Days in Term 1 were cancelled. We hope to reschedule 
these dates later in the year and will keep you updated with this.  
 
Alison Wright 
Director of Mission 

FAITH MATTERS 



  

 
 
 
Good lines of communication 
We appreciate being able to contact parents quickly whether it is to inform them about an excursion or 
to call them to collect an unwell child. More than ever, good communication is important and we 
encourage parents to continue to be attentive to protocols.  
 
Please contact your child through the school. If you call the school, you can choose the connection 
straight through to Pastoral Care. We discourage students texting their parents and would appreciate 
that parents also use the school channels to make contact. This simply means that we are also aware of 
arrangements.  
 
If your child is going to be absent, please advise the school first thing in the morning. This can avoid 
confusion and unnecessary SMS messages. 
 
CareMonkey notifications are regularly sent out and this method of communication is very efficient. 
Please regularly check your notifications. The information for any event or excursion will be included in 
the CareMonkey so it is always available to you.  
 
Homeroom Teachers play a significant role in providing communication channels between the parent, 
child and school. If, for any reason, you have concerns about the academic or social and emotional 
wellbeing of your child, please do not hesitate to contact your child's Homeroom Teacher (HRT). Phone 
calls are a good way and if unavailable the HRT can get back to you. Email is also a method of 
communication that often suits parents and teachers and within the email a good time for a phone call 
or fact to face conversation can be established.  
 
Student Forum 
This week our Student Forum were to present to our school on the activities and projects that they have 
established so far this year. We will hold that over to another time. Please be assured that they continue 
to meet and will plan for initiatives that promote engagement and connection in our school community. 
 
MacBooks 
As a school we have made a decision that our Year 7 and 8 students will be able to keep their 
MacBooks over the holidays. We do not have certainty about school closures at the moment and 
MacBooks will be one way that students can stay in touch with their learning. Parents have a great deal 
of influence in the way students can use technology effectively. During any time but especially the 
holiday period, we encourage parents to discuss with their children the best use of technology, possibly 
putting in place guidelines for use including some agreement about screen time. The device is issued to 
the student on a lease arrangement and google accounts are managed by the school. It is therefore 
important that the MacBook is used appropriately at all times. It is okay to use it for non-school activities 
but these should be in line with the Responsible User Agreement. 
 
Catherine Howison 
Deputy Principal 
 
 
 
 
Come join our riding school bus on the morning of the last day of Term. All students, staff and 
parents/guardians are invited to join our RIDING SCHOOL BUS on the final day of term, Friday 27th 
March. 
 
You are welcome to join the riding school bus at the nearest point of entry along each route, or of 
course, meet us at the beginning of each route at 8.15am. 
 
Route 1: Meet at Palaroo Park 
Route 2: Meet at Tower Hill Park 
Route 3: Meet at the corner of Werril Street and Mallee Valley Highway 
 
More information is included in the Google Doc Mr Joyce has shared with students.  

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

THE RIDING SCHOOL BUS 



  

 
 
 

TA Interviews 
Many thanks to the staff who have completed TA interviews throughout Term 1. As a new member of 
staff seeing how the TA process works at the College, I cannot speak highly enough of the importance 
of these interviews. One of the many things Catholic schools do so well is ensuring the utmost care and 
concern for our students as we nurture their strengths and talents, and support them to achieve the best 
possible learning outcomes. The TA interview is a conversation between the homeroom teacher and 
student. Students are able to discuss their progress and goals, highlight their achievements and any 
areas of their learning they are finding a challenge. This structure ensures your child is well supported 
throughout their learning journey at the College. 
 
NAPLAN tests cancelled for 2020 
Education Ministers met today and decided that NAPLAN will not proceed in 2020. The NAPLAN test 
window was scheduled to be held from 12 to 22 May. 
 
The decision to not proceed with NAPLAN in 2020 has been taken to assist school leaders, teachers 
and support staff to focus on the wellbeing of students and continuity of education, including potential 
online and remote learning in light of COVID-19. 
 
This means the scheduled practice tests for students in Years 7 and 9 will not go ahead on Monday 23rd 
March and normal classes will run. 
 
For further information, please read the communique from the Education Council in the link below: 
http://www.educationcouncil.edu.au/site/DefaultSite/filesystem/documents/EC%20Communiques%20an
d%20media%20releases/Education%20Council%20Communique%20%20-
%2020%20March%202020.pdf 
 
Literacy Focus 
We are committed to developing the literacy skills of all students. Students in Years 7 and 8 spend the 
first 15 minutes of lesson 4 engaged in reading. We have formed a Literacy Group at the College and 
throughout this year we will explore more ways to embed literacy across the curriculum. 
 
Leading for Learning Project 
We are blessed to have a highly committed and talented staff at the College. A group of staff are 
currently involved in the ‘Leading for Learning’ project led by the Catholic Education Office Ballarat. The 
aim of the project is to develop and enhance leadership capacity to effectively lead for learning at the 
College. We look forward to the participants of this project sharing what they have learnt with the whole 
staff. 
 
Homework Checklist for Parents 
Homework is an important extension of the learning that occurs during class time. I have put together a 
list of useful strategies to support parents with their child’s homework. Please find the list of strategies 
here. 
 
After School Homework and Study Help in the Learning Resource Centre (Library) 
In an effort to assist students with their homework and develop sound study skills, the staff at St Mary 
MacKillop College have been rostered into the Learning Resource Centre every Monday – 
Wednesday from 3:30pm – 4:30pm. We strongly encourage students to utilise this excellent facility, 
where students can stay after school any day until 4:30pm (except Friday when the Learning 
Resource Centre closes at 4:00pm).  
 

 

Nathan Lane 
Deputy Principal: Teaching and Learning 

After School Homework and SAC Supervision 
Week Monday    Tuesday   Wednesday 

9 23/03 Mark Leary  Sheelagh Leary  Chris Joyce 
 School Holidays  School Holidays  School Holidays 
 School Holidays  School Holidays  School Holidays 

TEACHING AND LEARNING 

http://www.educationcouncil.edu.au/site/DefaultSite/filesystem/documents/EC%20Communiques%20and%20media%20releases/Education%20Council%20Communique%20%20-%2020%20March%202020.pdf
http://www.educationcouncil.edu.au/site/DefaultSite/filesystem/documents/EC%20Communiques%20and%20media%20releases/Education%20Council%20Communique%20%20-%2020%20March%202020.pdf
http://www.educationcouncil.edu.au/site/DefaultSite/filesystem/documents/EC%20Communiques%20and%20media%20releases/Education%20Council%20Communique%20%20-%2020%20March%202020.pdf
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Khork5ouKYjmbHkIa48fcug4Qct8Pejaz__jQ0GKjJA/edit


  

 
 
 
What I learnt today at SMMC… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TEACHING AND LEARNING 

Students in Solomon 1 playing games during the pastoral care lesson 
Year 7 students learning about water scarcity in Humanities 

      

Year 12 Biology students learning about 
cellular respiration 

Year 11 Hospitality students cleaning 
up after cooking 

Year 12 students working on their art during their study 
lesson 

Year 7 students enjoying games in Peer Support 

Year 10 students displaying their artistic skills 

Ms Curtis completing a TA interview 



  

 
 
 
I couldn’t be more pleased with the level of effort 
Year 8 students have shown this term and 
despite some interruptions, this was a positive 
experience in and out of the classroom. In fact, 
students had willingly requested to take their 
artworks home so they were able to complete 
them by the due date. Wow! The learning goal 
for this centred around their understanding, 
knowledge, and application of the design 
process by exploring the use of design elements 
and principles to produce a paper mosaic of 
either an object, animal or landscape. Students 
recorded their analysis, generated a variety of 
ideas from existing artworks, and documented 
their development and evaluation into their 
design brief. I am just so chuffed at the level of 
detail students applied to this task and look 
forward to sharing these with the rest of the 
school in our Learning Resource Centre. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 8 ART & DESIGN 

Tess Meney 

Sebastian Papa 

Charlotte Perry 

Madison Le Guier 



  

 
 
 
It has been a frantic term to say the least, and 
dare I say it, possibly filled with sweat, tears, 
pain, and joy. That being said, I am certain my 
students studying Unit 3 Visual Communication 
are now headed into the holiday break feeling a 
sense of relief and pride as they draw ever so 
close to their first folio submission. Outcome 
One required students to design a Melbourne 
pavilion for the Queen Victoria Gardens, 
seating, and promotional material for their 
pavilion. I have been excited since early last 
year at the prospects of this cohort and feel a 
sense of pride sharing a snap shot of their work. 
 

Jeremy Wood 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 12 VISUAL COMMUNICATION  



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 12 VISUAL COMMUNICATION  



  

 
 
 
On a sunny and slightly breezy day, on Monday 16th March, the St Mary MacKillop College Clay Target 
Team set off on their annual pilgrimage to the Bar-rook Field and Game Shooting Complex to compete 
in the Northwest Schoolpersons Shoot. Our team consisted of nine keen shooters; Bailey Mimmo, Blake 
Wilckens, Jalen Keam, Tom Miller, Nathan Johns, Edward Kuchel, Paul Mason, Ethan Fitzpatrick and 
Patrick Oliver. The nine shooters were placed into two squads and set off on their journey over the two 
courses to shoot off with some very testing targets on the day.  
 
Some of the best shooters were Nathan Johns hitting 18/24 targets, 
Tom Miller and Bailey Mimmo hitting 12/24 each and Blake 
Wilckens hitting 11/24. At the end of the shoot, there was a shoot 
off for second place in the Senior Boys Non-Members with Tom 
Miller coming out on top after ten minutes of intense shooting.  
 
Nathan Johns came first in the Senior Boys Members and Tom 
Miller came second in Senior Boys Non-Members. Our Senior Boys 
Members Team, Bailey Miimo, Tom Miller and Nathan Johns, 
placed first. The Senior Boys Non-Members Team, Blake Wilckens, 
Jalen Keam and Paul Mason, also came first after just getting over 
the line. These are some fantastic results, well done to all shooters.   
 
The shooters would like to thank Mr Scholtens for taking the team 
out for a great day of shooting and hopefully we would like to see a 
few more numbers next year.  
 
Tom Miller 
Year 11 Student 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Year 12 students were delighted to receive their 2020 school jumpers today.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CLAY TARGET SHOOTING 

YEAR 12 JUMPERS 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUMMER SPORTS REPORT 

Junior Boys Basketball 
Won 2 out of 3 Games 

 
Best Players: Xavier Sherlock, Will Bennett, 

Otto Conlan 

Intermediate Boys Basketball  
Won 3 out of 3 Games 

 
Best Players: Solomon McKay, Robert Rush, 

Darcy Farrell 

Senior Boys Basketball  
Lost all 3 games in close contests 

 
Best Players: Corey Grey, Noah Sherlock, 

James Russo 

Girls Cricket  
SMMC 105 def Kerang -52 

 
Top scorers: Chloe O’Reilly, Brehana Hodgson  

Best Bowlers:  Tallara Leathbridge,  
Bridie O’Halloran (hat-trick) 

Intermediate Boys Volleyball  
Won 2 out of 3 Games 

 
Best Players: Jem Sibley, Alex Carroll, 

Pushpinder Gill 

Senior Boys Volleyball  
Lost both games 

 
Best Players: Kye Belton, Michael Zambelli, 

Max Sewell 

Junior Boys Table Tennis  
Won 2 out of 3 Games 

 
Best Players: Jai Robinson 

Intermediate Boys Table Tennis  
Won 2, Drew 1 out of 3 Games 

 
Best Players: John Howison 

Senior Boys Table Tennis  
Lost all Games 

 
Best Players: Harrison Stanyer  

Junior Girls Basketball 
Won 2 out of 2 Games 

 
Best Players: Georgie Cameron, Tess Meney 

Intermediate Girls Basketball  
Won 3 out of 3 Games 

 
Best Players: Scarlett Sheldrick, Arlee Bennett, 

Luca Devlin 

Senior Girls Basketball  
Won 1 out of 3 games 

 
Best Players: Milla Wilcox 

Junior Girls Volleyball  
Won 2 out of 3 Games 

 
Best Players: Emily Caccaviello, 

Imogen Cummins 

Intermediate Girls Volleyball  
Won 2 out of 2 Games 

 
Best Players: Dakota Wilckens,  

Zoe Bacon 

Senior Girls Volleyball  
Lost all games  

(a team of junior girls against seniors) 
 

Best Players: Zoe White,  
Madison Le Guier 

Junior Girls Table Tennis  
Won 1 of 1 Games 

 
Best Players: Eliza Everett,  

Dakota Meehan 

Intermediate Girls Table Tennis  
Won 1, Drew 1 out of 2 Games 

 
Best Players: Isabella Gilchrist,  

Georgia Craig-Neal 

Senior Girls Table Tennis  
Won 1 out of 2 Games 

 
Best Players: Clarissa Hughes, Emily Button 



  

 
MR LEARY’S YEAR 9 PE AT THE SWAN HILL TENNIS COURTS  



  

 
 
 
Harmony Week is an opportunity to celebrate Diversity and Belonging to community. Our school 
nurtures students of many cultures and we do this through clear Communication and Celebration of 
each unique person that we are fortunate enough to care for every day.  
 
Harmony Week is a time to celebrate Australian multiculturalism, and 
since 1999, more than 80,000 Harmony Week events have been held 
in childcare centres, schools, community groups, churches, 
businesses and federal, state and local government agencies across 
Australia. Harmony Week includes the 21st of March, which is the 
United Nations International Day for the Elimination of Racial 
Discrimination. Harmony Week is about inclusiveness, respect and 
belonging for all Australians, regardless of cultural or linguistic 
background, united by a set of core Australian values. For more 
information about Harmony Week, go to  
https://www.harmony.gov.au/.  
 
Orange is the colour of Harmony Day because it signifies social communication and meaningful 
conversations. It also relates to the freedom of ideas and encouragement of mutual respect.  
 
Facts and Figures 

• Nearly half (49 per cent) of Australians were born overseas or have at least one parent who was 
• We identify with over 300 ancestries 
• Since 1945, more than 7.5 million people have migrated to Australia 
• 85 per cent of Australians agree multiculturalism has been good for Australia 
• Apart from English, the most common languages spoken in Australia are Mandarin, Arabic, 

Cantonese, Vietnamese, Italian, Greek, Tagalog/Filipino, Hindi, Spanish and Punjabi 
• More than 70 Indigenous languages are spoken in Australia. 

(ABS 2016 Census Data - Check out the Australian Bureau of Statistics website) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Recipes for Harmony brings the world to students, introducing them to amazing people, cultures and 
foods in an interactive and educational way. You can download the ebook from Recipes for Harmony 
eBook, or go to https://www.harmony.gov.au/get-involved/schools/recipes.  
 
 
 
 
On Friday 13th March St Mary MacKillop College ran a fundraiser to raise 
money for World's Greatest Shave. This is an initiative of the Leukaemia 
Foundation that aims to raise money to support and empower families 
impacted by blood cancer and to accelerate blood cancer research. 
Throughout the week members of the Social Justice and Wellbeing 
Committee collected donations from the students, and on Friday they held a 
sausage sizzle to raise more funds for the cause. 
 
We had two very brave students who offered to have their hair cut short to 
support this worthy cause, Milana Stanyer and Sophie Sutton. The event was 
a huge success with the school community raising over $2,000. Thank you to 
everyone who contributed to the day, especially Milana, Sophie and past 
student Skye Hopkins who was the hairdresser on the day.   
 

HAPPY HARMONY WEEK! 

SOCIAL JUSTICE AND WELLBEING 
 

https://www.harmony.gov.au/
https://www.abs.gov.au/
https://www.harmony.gov.au/Documents/get-involved/Recipes-for-Harmony.pdf
https://www.harmony.gov.au/Documents/get-involved/Recipes-for-Harmony.pdf
https://www.harmony.gov.au/get-involved/schools/recipes


  

 
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews for students in Years 7 – 10 in 2020 will be held 
in the Jubilee Centre on the following date and time: 
 
Tuesday 28th April   4.00pm – 8.00pm  
 
You can now book interviews through PAM at times that suit your family best.  
 
Login to  http://pam.mackillopsh.vic.edu.au/  and enter through Parent Teacher 
Interviews to make your booking. Select Subject/Teacher and book your time.  
 
BOOKINGS OPEN: Tuesday 21st April at 9.30am 
BOOKINGS CLOSE: Tuesday 28th April at 9.30am 
 
Parents who do not have access to the internet at home, at work, at a friend’s 
house or on their phones, can contact Front Reception on 5032 9771 from 10.00am 
Tuesday 21st April onwards to make their bookings, or send a note to school with 
the approximate times required. Interviews are strictly of 8 minutes duration.  
 
Parents can change their interview bookings any time prior to the closing date by 
re-visiting PAM and changing the booking. Parents wishing to change their 
interview times after the closing date should contact the school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PARENT/TEACHER/STUDENT INTERVIEWS 

http://pam.mackillopsh.vic.edu.au/


WORKING 
TOGETHER FOR 
OUR GLOBAL 
COMMUNITY

PLEASE GIVE GENEROUSLY TO PROJECT COMPASSION
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The Young Writers Award  Writing Competition is an exciting opportunity for Prep to Year 10 
and multi-class school children across the Swan Hill district. 

The competition is devised to inspire pupils to write a narrative piece of no more than 500 
words for primary students and 800 words for secondary students. Typed entries are to be 
submitted on a single A4 piece of paper. Simple illustrations are allowed. 

This year’s theme is ‘Eat’. A writing prompt is printed overleaf if needed. 

Schools are invited to submit up to five entries for each category listed below, based on a set 
criteria. Multi-class entries are unlimited. 

Categories include: Grade Prep, Grade 1/2, Grade 3/4, Grade 5/6, Year 7/8, Year 9/10 and        
Multi-class (those students who receive PSD funding).  

Prizes will be awarded to the winner in each of the seven categories.  

Students from the Swan Hill Secondary College senior literature class will shortlist entries in 
each section.  

Winners will be announced at a presentation to be held at the library during Children’s Week 
(week three of term four), on Wednesday, 21 October 2020 at 7pm. 

Shortlisted entries will be on display at the library during October.  

Entries must include students name, grade and school and be delivered to Swan Hill 
Regional Library no later than Friday, 28 August 2020. 

For more information, please contact Kellie at kcarlo@swanhill.vic.gov.au or phone the library 
on 5036 2480. 



When 
Monday, 30  March 

 

am - 5:00pm. 
Thursday, 9 April 
1:pm - 5:00pm. 
 
Cost 
Gold coin donation with all  
money going towards  
purchasing additional equipment 
 

 

Eat 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
You are to write a narrative – a made up story up to 500 words (primary) 800 words (secondary) 
 
Thinking about your story 
 

Who are the characters in my story? 

Where and when does the story take place? 

What is the problem or conflict in the story? 

Use an interesting way to start and finish the story. 

 
Thinking about your reader 

 
Make your writing interesting and write clearly. 

Select your words carefully (use WOW words and interesting vocabulary). 

Write your sentences correctly (word order). 

Ensure you check punctuation and spelling. 
 
 
 
 





 
School Holidays 

Tennis Clinic 
2 Hours of Fun and Hitting 

 

When: Thursday April 2nd and Friday April 3rd 

Where: Ken Harrison Reserve, Swan Hill Tennis Courts 

Racquets: Supplied if you don’t have one 

Food and Drink: Nibbles and Drinks supplied 

Cost: $20 per day or $30 for both days 

Time: 9am – Beginners, 11.15 am – Intermediate, 1.30 pm – Advanced 

Registration: Mick Mullen – 0409 651 556 or m.mullen@bigpond.net.au 

 

 

mailto:m.mullen@bigpond.net.au


Breast screening—finding cancer 
early could save your life

P
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TTY 
13 36 77

Interpreters 
available 
13 14 50 

BreastScreen Victoria 
acknowledges the support  
of the Victorian Government.

Takes 10 minutes No need for  
doctor’s referral

With a female 
radiographer

Available near you  
throughout Victoria

Free

Over 50? Visit BreastScreen Victoria’s Mobile Screening Service:

Book at breastscreen.org.au or call 13 20 50

6 April – 26 June 2020
Curlewis St Car Park

(next to Senior Citizens Centre)
SWAN HILL
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